## APPENDIX V

**Site Correspondence** 

## New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

भूग श्रीमण ताल्वा कर कर

Division of Environmental Remediation, Region 3

21 South Putt Corners Road, New Paltz, New York 12561-1696

Phone: (845) 256-3003 • FAX: (845) 255-4238

Website: www.dec.state.ny.us



07/08/05

Mr. Michael Parletta Environmental Officer Westchester County Airport 240 Airport Road, Suite 202 White Plains, NY 10604

Re: #V00611

Final Interim Remedial Measure 2004/2005 Former Hangar B Septic Field Site WCAP White Plains, New York

Dear Mr. Parletta,

After reviewing the confirmation results collected on 06/01/05, the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) and the New York State Department of Health (NYSDOH), are in complete agreement that we are satisfied with the excavation work carried out at the site to remove the presence of Benzo(a)pyrene in the soil.

The excavated pit can be closed with clean fill as soon as you have made appropriate arrangements to close the pit. I would like to be informed when you are ready to commence this operation.

Please contact me if you need further clarification.

Sincerely,

S. E. Mahamooth / Endra P.E.

NYSDEC/Remediation

CC: Mr. John Benvegna (Leggette, Brashears and Graham, Inc.)

Mr. Ramanand Pergadia P.E. (NYSDEC)

Mr. Robert Schick P.E. (NYSDEC)

Mr. Michael F. Rivara (NYSDOH)

Ms. Katherine Comerford (NYSDOH)

Mr. James Schreyer (NYSDEC)



Andrew J. Spano County Executive

Department of Transportation
Lawrence C. Salley, AICP
Commissioner
Henry J. Stanton
Deputy Commissioner

7/19/2005

S.E. Mahamooth / Endra P.E. NYS Department Environmental Conservation Division of Environmental Remediation, Region 3 21 Putt Corners Road New Paltz, N.Y. 12561-1696

RE: #V00611: Final Interim Remedial Measure Backfilling of the Former Hangar B Septic Field Site Westchester County Airport

Dear Endra,

You had a question regarding the new clean fill that would be used to backfill the remaining portion of the above noted IRM site. The material that will be used was material excavated during the construction of the Taxiway C Run-Up Pad completed last summer by the Department of Public Works. This material was taken and stockpiled from a structure free site where historically no spills have occurred or contamination was ever present. This site was essentially an undisturbed infield area of grass and virgin soil.

On Monday, July 18<sup>th</sup>, John Benvegna of Leggette, Brashears, & Graham, Inc. (LBG), arrived to inspect the soil stockpile to be used. He found the material to be clean, free of debris, and suitable for the above task.

Telephone: (914) 995-4850 Fax: (914) 995-3980 Website: westchestergov.com

Operating Agent Maquarie Aviation North America Inc.



I will see you on Wednesday, July 20<sup>th</sup> at 10:00 am, to observe the backfilling operation.

Sincerely,

Michael Parletta, Environmental Officer

Westchester County Airport, Environmental Department

CC: Mr. John Benvegna, (LBG, Inc.)

Mr. William Phillips, (WCDPW Construction)

Mr. Robert Funicello, (Environmental Projects Director)

Mr. Joel Russell, (Airport Manager)